

Wilford Community Group

Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all

email: WilfordCG@hotmail.com

Website: www.thisiswilford.org.uk

Facebook: This is Wilford

Community Group Meeting Minutes

Attendees	Sophie Blaken (SB) Chair Sarah O'Connor (SOC) Secretary Robert Dodson (RD) Alice Veldtman (AV) Roger Steel (RS) Pat Huxley (PH) Treasurer Bill Roughton (BR) Vice-Chair Clare Roughton (CR) Cristian Nardoni (CN) Jeremy Pratt (JP) Pamela Duesbury (PD)
Also Present	Rev Phil Marsh (PM), Mandy Marsh (MM), Cllr Andrew Rule (AR), Susan,
Where	The Ferry Inn, Main Road, Wilford
When	Monday 15 th October 2018, 19:30
What	Wilford Community Group Meeting

Item	Description	Action
0	Agenda	
0.1	1 Apologies 2 Minutes & Actions from 18th June 2018 Meeting 3 Iremongers Pond Update 4 Feedback from Summer Picnic and Open Church - Money Owed 5 Charity Fireworks Update 6 Litter Picking Update 7 Any Other Business	
1	Apologies	
1.1	Daniel Atherton, Lindsey Barnes, Kirsty Barnes	
2	Minutes & Actions from 17th September 2018 Meeting	
2.1	Minutes approved from previous meeting	
3	Iremongers Pond Update	
3.1	Order for new benches council wish for us to order from their supplier. End of season clean up if people want to join and volunteer - Sunday 21st October. Funding from East Midlands airport has paid for the mower. Applied to co-op but not heard yet. Woodland trust offering free trees, decided to order some. Awaiting official go ahead before we order. Opportunity for associate members as this will enable us to pay for things.	BR PH
4	Feedback from Summer Picnic and Open Church	

Chair: Sophie Blaken, 146 Main Road, Wilford NG11 7AA **Vice Chair:** Bill Roughton, 83 Main Road, Wilford, NG11 7AP

Treasurer: Pat Huxley, 18 Leander Close, Wilford NG11 7BE **Secretary:** Sarah O'Connor, 11, Barnes Close, Wilford, NG11 7FZ

Wilford Community Group

Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all

email: WilfordCG@hotmail.com

Website: www.thisiswilford.org.uk

Facebook: This is Wilford

Item	Description	Action
4.1	<p>Money owed all sorted.</p> <p>Event cost £125 after all donations were taken off.</p> <p>For future planning change open church weekend so it doesn't clash with major events in Nottingham.</p> <p>Phil to look into this.</p> <p>Possible suggestions to have a few events over a month</p>	PM
5	Charity Fireworks Update	
5.1	<p>Concerns raised about amount of litter.</p> <p>RS has liaised with the rugby club to clear area, local scout group to help clean up.</p> <p>Volunteers wanted.</p>	RS
6	Litter Picking Update	
6.1	<p>15 in group last Saturday, 9 bags of litter collected.</p> <p>New litter bin near Emmanuel school.</p> <p>NET contacted about clearing gravel.</p> <p>In touch with Emmanuel school to explain what litter group were doing and AR has been speaking to the council about streetwise coming out to help.</p> <p>In local community news due to the work the group are doing.</p> <p>Alma looking to build a group in Silverdale, PM will advertise in church</p>	AV AR PM
7	Any Other Business	
7.1	<p>RS can no longer be a community rep for area 8.</p> <p>It involves making decisions but only counsellors can vote. Reps can speak but not vote. Meetings are once a quarter, approximately 1.5-2 hours, on Wednesday evenings at Clifton cornerstone or Loxley House.</p> <p>RS will share the public document pack if anyone is interested in becoming the community rep.</p>	RS
7.2	<p>BR spoke about young people riding up and down into the village.</p> <p>BR has spoken to the police, but they are not allowed to apply traffic laws as they are not a road vehicle.</p> <p>Keep reporting to 101.</p>	BR
7.3	<p>Christmas Celebrations - Monday 17th December possibly at the Tailors Arms.</p> <p>SB to discuss with Tailors Arms.</p> <p>AR to confirm dates for Christmas event.</p>	SB AR
7.4	<p>Guy competition for PH to arrange and DA to assist publicise on Facebook.</p>	PH DA
7.5	<p>SB updated on Church Hall - Planning permission for work on the Hall.</p>	
7.6	<p>RS asked about 11th November and how Remembrance Sunday will be acknowledged. PM - Service as planned and evening service. RS suggested an outdoor war memorial.</p>	

Chair: Sophie Blaken, 146 Main Road, Wilford NG11 7AA **Vice Chair:** Bill Roughton, 83 Main Road, Wilford, NG11 7AP

Treasurer: Pat Huxley, 18 Leander Close, Wilford NG11 7BE **Secretary:** Sarah O'Connor, 11, Barnes Close, Wilford, NG11 7FZ

Wilford Community Group

Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all

email: WilfordCG@hotmail.com

Website: www.thisiswilford.org.uk

Facebook: This is Wilford

Item	Description	Action
7.7	MM discussed for a permanent sign to go on the green. Plan to go ahead and arrange. SB to speak to Paul Atherton. DA to update at next meeting.	SB DA
7.8	RS discussed parking issues suggestions for times of day restrictions and other alternatives.	RS
8	Meeting closed 20:41 Next WCG Meeting – 19th November 2018	

Chair: Sophie Blaken, 146 Main Road, Wilford NG11 7AA **Vice Chair:** Bill Roughton, 83 Main Road, Wilford, NG11 7AP

Treasurer: Pat Huxley, 18 Leander Close, Wilford NG11 7BE **Secretary:** Sarah O'Connor, 11, Barnes Close, Wilford, NG11 7FZ